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Dear Johanna family:
Thank you everyone for supporting each 
other in what has been a more difficult week 
for many in our community.  Our heartfelt 
thoughts and condolences go to the family 
and friends of Adrian Keise.  
Thank you to parents and carers for patience 
whilst we fixed the water problems on 
Monday.  Well done to all the children who 
joined in online learning.  A particular 
mention to Stanley in Year 2 who completed 
his online learning in spectacular fashion and 
earned my first gold sticker for his efforts and 
quality of work!
Breakfast for All TRIAL
We started our free ‘Breakfast 
for All’ trial this week and it has 
been very successful.   Children have been 
able to come to school between 8.30 and 
8.35am and have cereals for breakfast.  This 
will continue next week every day EXCEPT 
Wednesday (due to Judo in the hall).  
WRAPZ after school club 
Any parents/carers wanting a 5.30pm collection 
time, please email info@oasisjohanna.org or speak 
to Carly on the Wrapz gate.  We are considering 
an additional collection time.  As children will have 
had food, the price will remain the same as for a 
5.50pm collection time.

Stay safe - Fireworks
“Remember, remember the 5 th o f 
November…” We hope everyone celebrating 
Bonfire Night will have a great time this 
weekend whilst keeping everyone safe.  

Have a fun weekend safely watching all the 
fireworks.
Dawn, Principal
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Breakfast at OAJ
BREAKFAST CLUB We have developed a very popular Breakfast 
Club here at OAJ.  It is from 7.30am to 8.45am and children have a wide 
range of cereal, toast and bagels with fruit juice.  The cereals and bagels 
provided are subsidised by Magic Breakfast and our overall costs reflect 
this.  The costs are £7.50 for the whole week and £2.00 for individual days.

BREAKFAST FOR ALL In addition to this, we are now offering 
a free breakfast for all children.  The first week of the trial went very 
well and we are anticipating this to continue after next week. 

- Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday
- Frazier Street Gate open 8.30-8.35am

Nursery for January
We are rapidly filling our Nursery places for January. Please speak to the 
school office or email info@oasisjohanna.org for an application form.  

We need to secure funding and your child’s place, so please contact us 
by 30th November so we can ensure a January start.

- First 15 hours is FREE for everyone:
- AM 9am-12pm
- PM 12.15-3.15pm

- Top up to 30 hours (full time place):
- £10 top-up per day (that’s £3.33 per hour)
- OR check your eligibility for the full 30 hours funding at 

www.childcarechoices.gov.uk 
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Rainy Day Fun!
Even the wet weather will not stop us from getting 
exercise at break and lunchtimes… Thank you Louise for a 
great game of “Indiana Jones”.  Forgive the blury shots - 
the action was intense!

Modern Foreign Languages
The children in Key Stage 2 have enjoyed their first term 
of learning Spanish before the holidays.  In the week 
before half term, they enjoyed learning about popular 
foods in Spain and tucked into some Tortilla de Patates.  
What a great way to learn about the culture of another 
country by tasting delicious local foods! 
Simon

Poppy Appeal
Get your poppies and other 
remembrance goodies from 
the Prefects next week at 
playtime and lunchtime.  
Please br ing suggested 
donations of 50p, £1 and 
£1.50 for the items on sale.  
Please help us by putting 
money in a sealed envelope 
with your child’s name and 
class on.



We are extending our opening hours this winter 
at the Oasis Centre with the Oasis Living 
Rooms sessions!  You are ALL invited!

Everything is free - no need to book, just come 
and make yourself at home.

Here’s our new schedule:

Mondays - GAMES NIGHT 7-9pm
Tuesdays - FILM NIGHT (with games and coffee/chat) 7-9pm
Saturdays - CRAFT TIME 2-4pm All ages welcome

Keep your eye on our Facebook page for changes/additions: 
facebook.com/oasiswaterloo 

Book your place here: https://
oasisit.sharepoint.com/SitePages/Oasis-People's-

Parliament--Young-people-and-racism.aspx 
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Attendance 96%
Last half term we had an average attendance of 96% which is 
the Government target for good or better attendance.  Whilst 
this is pleasing, we need to press on and improve this so that we 
have outstanding attendance as a 
whole school! Y2 Yellow class were 
our half termly winners with an 
average of 98% from September to 
October.  Fantastic - this is excellent 
attendance!

Y5 Indigo class have won the 
attendance cup this week with 98%.  
Y6 Violet are the winners for the 
punctuality cup - particularly since this 
was Kingswood week and they had to 
be up and dressed for breakfast by 7.45am!

Class Last 
week 

R Red 84%
Y1 Orange 94%
Y2 Yellow 96%
Y3 Green 97%
Y4 Blue 90%
Y5 Indigo 98%
Y6 Violet 97%

Dates for Autumn 2 (Term 2)
Week 2

Poppy Appeal
Prefects will be selling Poppies and other Royal British 
Legion Remembrance products available each play/

lunch this week.

Please give as generously as you can and all monies 
go directly to the Royal British Legion.

Fri 11th Nov Remembrance Day
Week 3

Anti-bullying week
Mon 14th Nov Oasis People’s Parliament - evening 

with John Barnes and Florence 
Eshalomi MP

Wed 16th Nov Y6 Cinema visit
Week 4

Thurs 24th Nov Y6 Swimming Gala
Week 5

Thurs 1st Dec Christmas Tree dressing day
Sat 3rd Dec Christmas Fayre at the Farm

Week 6
Mon 5th Dec Christmas Post Box open
Wed 7th Dec 2pm EY/KS1 Nativity
Thurs 8th Dec Christmas Jumper Day

Waterloo Hub Carol Singing at 
Lower Marhs Lates - raising funds 
for the Foodbank

Sun 11th Dec 11am Nativity at Oasis Church
7pm Carols by Candlelight at Oasis 
Church

Week 7
Tues 13th Dec School Panto: Aladdin
Wed 14th Dec Christmas Dinner
Thurs 15th Dec 2pm KS2 Winter Performance
Fri 16th Dec End of Term: 3.15pm finish

Christmas Holidays
Sun 25th Dec 11am Christmas Day Celebration 

at Oasis Church

N 
Rainbow

Ema For always trying her best and focusing 
on activities.

Ivy For amazing listening and joining-in on 
the carpet.

R Red Ayah For using her sounds to write words! 
1 Orange Kymani For his hardwork throughout the week.

Kiara For her effort in all subjects.
Orange 
Class

For overall amazing behaviour this week. 
Keep it up!!

2 Yellow Melthem For working really hard and practising 
her spellings. Keep it up!

Laith For excellent engagement in English and 
sharing his knowledge of lighthouses.

Salma For always listening, making the right 
choices and beign a role model.

3 Green Adam For working really hard in English.
Adam For very good mental Maths.
Ibrahim For doing amazing work at home when 

we couldn’t be in school.
Liam For being a very good and caring friend.

4 Blue Jacob For having an excellent work rate in 
Maths, English and History.

Kara For being compassionate and humble.
Jacob For getting on brilliantly with his work in 

all subjects.
5 Indigo Othniel For his fantastic effort and success in 

Maths.
Lexi For her fantastic self-control and 

listening.
6 Violet Seren For making an enormous effort in her 

writing this week.
P.E. Sebastian, 

Manahil,  
Kymani, 
Ayub & Rani

For excellent effort in P.E.

Laith For always trying his best in P.E.

Stars of the Week

Poppy Appeal 
2022

Donate money next week and 
choose your item from our Poppy 
Shop to help remember all those 

serving and those who have 
served in our armed forces.


